


Looking into the future, I feel we can do more to raise awareness of the importance and multiple 
benefits that sustainably managed forests offer to society and in achieving sustainable 
development. This is why I believe that a goodwill ambassador for forests could help increase 
the visibility of forests and work of the Forum at the global level. 

In closing, I would like to begin by thanking my colleagues on the UNFF15 Bureau. They were 
a source of great support, through their positive spirit, outstanding contributions, and excellent 
cooperation during these challenging times. This was vital to our success. Many thanks to Kitty, 
Javad, Khalid, and Rob. 

I would like to especially thank the UNFF Secretariat for their consistent support in the 
intergovernmental consultations and intersessional activities. The Secretariat had an undeniable 
role in ensuring that we could continue to carry out the work of the Forum. 

Last but not the least, I would like to thank you, the Members and stakeholders of the Forum. 
Without your support, flexibility, empathy and constructive approach we would never have 
succeeded. 

I would also like to warmly congratulate the newly-elected members of the Bureau for the 
sixteenth and seventeenth sessions of the Forum.  The 14th and 15th sessions of the Forum were 
a memorable and rewarding experience, and I wish them the best of luck for their upcoming 
term. 

Thank you. 


